
Dr. Simone Gold – The Truth about the
CV19 vaccine

Dr. Simone Gold is the Los Angeles-based doctor who is leading a group called
“America’s Frontline Doctors” that held a press conference on COVID-19 on
July 27, sparking a controversial viral video that was removed from multiple
social media platforms except for Bitchute which does not censor views just
because they oppose the mainstream narrative. That video is at the very end
of the text of this article.

The video directly below is Dr. Simone Gold’s talk to a group of doctors who
all agree with her. It’s still hosted on YouTube but will probably be deleted
any second which is why I am showing the same video which is hosted on
Bitchute. It may take time to load. While it does, you can read the text I
transcribed from it.

Thank you so much for inviting me. I come to you tonight with a lot of
information about the experimental vaccines, what’s called the experimental
vaccines, regarding Covid-19. I think all of this information will be brand
new to you. I know that this was all brand new to me over the last few
months, even as a board-certified emergency physician I did not know a lot of
what I’m about to share with you.

And I come before you on behalf of America’s Frontline Doctors which is a
volunteer physician organization that we started specifically to combat the
serious and life-threatening disinformation campaign that has really taken
over America and really the entire globe. It’s very very scary stuff.

I’ve been a doctor for a long time. Before me my father is a doctor. I’ve
never seen anything like this where we have groups of physicians or
scientists and government bureaucrat agencies essentially lying to the
American people and people across the world. I have many many examples. One
brief example I’ll give you is that the national institute of health right
now has as its policy recommendation for patients with Covid-19 stating that
unless you’re in the hospital requiring oxygen there’s no actual treatment
available for you. That is a complete falsehood, completely false. In most of
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the world non-first world countries there’s plenty of treatment easily
available, Hydroxychloroquine, Ivermectin here in America. if you can find a
doctor to prescribe it you get those medicines, or Budestinide. There’s many
options. And you know, this disinformation is why we came public.

When we started to speak out around July a little bit sooner but we got a lot
of attention starting in July. we were promptly as the pastor said de-
platformed. And it doesn’t bother me so much, I know the information, it
bothers me tremendously on behalf of all of humanity, right? This is a crime
against humanity. There’s a physician in the Netherlands who’s bringing a
lawsuit in the Hague calling it that, calling it a crime against humanity.
There is a lot of information you haven’t heard. There was a Senate testimony
about a month ago. A bunch of doctors went and testified. It was I believe,
senator Johnson is the chairman you, can find it on our website America’s
frontlinedoctors.com. But the doctors testified that the vast majority of
deaths in America would have not ever happened, not ever happened. I start
with that because you must understand the magnitude of the lie to understand
what they’re trying to tell you about these experimental vaccines. So we need
to just kind of go through that for a little bit.

I know some of you heard this first sentence which I said this morning, but
the disinformation was apparent since the beginning, right? We call this
illness Covid-19, but its real name should be after the location from where
it arose which is Wuhan China. And if you remember it was called the Wuhan
virus for a while, a month or so before we discovered the Chinese Communist
Party didn’t like that name. They set about putting a lot of pressure on
media and other politicians let’s say to change it. And they started calling
it the coronavirus. They called it the coronavirus because it is actually a
coronavirus. But that became very confusing to doctors and scientists because
there are seven coronaviruses, this is just number seven. So we used to use
the word coronavirus sometimes on our charts when we meant a common cold. A
person would come into the ER in my case and they just had a common cold and
I would sometimes write coronavirus on the chart as the diagnosis. So it was
pretty confusing for doctors and scientists to call it the coronavirus, so
they had to change the name again and it became known by its acronym
coronavirus disease 2019 Covid-19.

I have to start there because it was never a racist or or weird thing to call
it the Wuhan virus, right? There’s so many diseases that are named after the
location from which they rise. There’s Zika and Ebola, there’s Middle East
respiratory syndrome, Rocky Mounted spotted fever, Lyme disease, I mean the
list is endless, German measles, Spanish flu, this list is endless. So you
need to understand that deception was there from the very beginning. So that
was the first big lie.

The next big popular well-known lie was the maligning of this common ordinary
cheap safe medication called hydroxychloroquine. Those of you who have
traveled abroad who have taken mission trips for example or anybody in the
military are quite familiar with this drug. Doctors would just give it out
like candy. I know that I was going to take a holiday to Africa about 20
years ago and I was a medical student at the time and they just handed me the
pills, here you go, I never asked any questions. It was a big fat nothing



burger taking hydroxychloroquine. All of a sudden we started hearing doctors,
even as doctors, that hydroxychloroquine is unsafe. You can’t understand
what’s going on with the lies until you understand what an enormous lie this
is! Hydroxychloroquine is over the counter in much of the world. It’s taken
in many African nations. They call it Sunday Sunday medicine because you take
it every Sunday. That’s like its name Sunday Sunday. People keep it in their
pocket the way Americans might keep Tylenol in their purses. It’s absolutely
ordinary stuff. It was over the counter really in any country which had
malaria or any country that had citizens that would visit malaria countries
on holiday it was over the counter. For example, it’s over the counter in
France. The only reason it wasn’t over the counter in America is there just
wasn’t a consumer demand.

In America, we use hydroxychloroquine for two main reasons, lupus, and
rheumatoid arthritis, and also for malaria for people going on holiday but
generally, it’s lupus and rheumatoid arthritis. And for those illnesses
patients regularly see physicians so they can get a prescription for it.
That’s why it was never over the counter here, not because it was unsafe.
It’s been FDA approved for 65 years. We give it to babies, we give it to
children, we give it to pregnant women, we give it to nursing mothers, we
give it to the elderly, and we give it to the immune-compromised. Those last
two categories take this medication for decades. There’s never a pretense
that it’s not safe. That’s the drug that you’ve been hearing about for nine
months now ten months telling you it’s unsafe! It’s an incredible lie of
incredible proportions! Once you understand that you will be suspicious of
everything that follows.

So that’s where I found myself. There I was in the emergency department
treating patients as they came in with Covid-19, and once we had the rapid
test so I can confirm the diagnosis, my first patient who I needed to give
hydroxychloroquine and zinc, I did it and even knowing the kind of the
controversy I really didn’t think twice about it. It was fine. I gave it to
her, I actually called her the next day. She was so much better. She herself
got better within about 12 hours. In about 48 hours she was essentially
completely well. This completely matched what I had read in the scientific
literature. I knew many doctors have done this. I’ve read many journals. It
was completely consistent. What was really shocking and completely
inconsistent was my medical director who calls me the next day and threatens
to fire me for doing this, this treatment! I can’t even tell you even as I
describe this moment to you, it’s shocking to me. I remember the case, the
situation, the conversation, and he’s saying he’s going to fire me. And I
said, “why would you fire me over this?” “Well, I don’t think it works.” I
said, “well then. Don’t prescribe it! You haven’t read the science the way I
have. I know it works you’ll change your mind in a couple of months when you
get a little wiser, but why would you get involved with me treating a
patient? You do your thing I do my thing that’s how medicine is practiced.”
we are licensed as individuals.

It’s actually against the law to have what’s called a corporate practice of
medicine. It has to be the individual doctor’s position. That’s why patients
go to multiple doctors, right? (Applause) and really the almost the worst



part of the conversation was not even that he was ignorant that the drug
worked but his reasons for saying that he was going to fire me if I did this
and the reason which he put in writing because he wasn’t so smart he said it
was because the biggest payer at that hospital which is a large insurance
company that everyone here has heard of that’s back on the West Coast mainly,
didn’t want us to prescribe it, they were blocking it. So that payer
insurance company was pressuring the hospital that their doctor shouldn’t do
it. It had nothing to do with even if he thought it was good or bad for the
patient, it all had to do with money and payment. Honestly, I still can’t
believe I’m relating this story! It was really unbelievable. So he said I
could never do that again. I said well good luck with that. So it kept
happening. It happened about four or five times. And I kind of knew that my
days at that particular hospital were really we’re going to be numbered,
right? I mean, how long is this going to last?

So I started looking online for other physicians like myself. I knew I
couldn’t be the only one. And I found the most amazing group of doctors
really just brilliant intelligent compassionate kind, and we got together and
we called ourselves the America’s Frontline Doctors. And what I felt needed
to happen was we needed to break this disinformation cycle to which the
Americans were all being subjected to, and people across the world as well.
So I set up to do something called the White Coat Summit which was an entire
day of education. We brought doctors and we brought social media influencers,
young people know them as YouTubers. So we brought a whole bunch of YouTubers
and a whole bunch of doctors we brought to Washington. We did seven hours of
education and we laid out all the facts, very dispassionate, here are the
facts on hydroxychloroquine, here are the facts on lockdowns, here are the
facts on masks, here’s the facts on schools and kids transmission, here’s the
facts for the elderly, here’s the facts on other treatments other than
hydroxychloroquine. And we did that. In the middle of that day, we took a
break and we walked over to the supreme court and that was the video that got
20 million views. It gets 20 million views not because I can sing like
Beyonce but because human beings recognize truth, we have something inside of
us. (Applause) I really emphasize that point because you can’t get to 20
million views nobody plans such a thing it’s only if people say “oh my gosh
you got to listen to this you got to listen to this.” you recognize the
truth, you recognize the truth. So I guess after a while big tech caught up
with the fact that this was like breaking the internet. And so within an hour
all of the platforms censored us simultaneously. So it’s essentially a
monopoly. We’re talking about Youtube, Instagram, LinkedIn, Facebook,
Twitter, all went down immediately. (Webmaster: It’s on Bitchute!) The
President had retweeted us, the President’s son had retweeted us.

And from that moment on everything really kind of changed. I did get fired
from both of my hospitals. It is a scary experience to get fired especially
when you’ve worked as long as I have to be a board-certified emergency
physician, and that’s what I do. I’m a mom, I have kids it’s not a
comfortable feeling to be fired. You don’t know what the future holds. On the
other side of this which is now several months, it’s really been a blessing,
because we doctors have been able to come forward and speak freely and help
other doctors who’ve been put in this situation. There are several of my



peers, several doctors in the Americas Frontline Doctors group that have
faced tremendous personal pushback. There’s a fellow right now in Oregon who
refused to force the mask. He won’t wear it and he won’t force his staff to
wear it. If you want to wear it. He was public about it. So the state of
Oregon actually yanked his medical license. And when I when he first told me
this, I thought this can’t be possible because you may not know but I’m also
an attorney and it was impossible to conceive of an event like that happening
without due process. I mean the whole thing about law if anybody’s been
involved in the law at all it’s all about process. You’ve got to go through
the process. You can’t just pull someone’s license. You have to have hearings
and phone calls and papers filed and all that. I really just thought oh he
missed his deadlines, but it was true. They actually just summarily pulled
his license. It’s unbelievable.

This is 12 minutes and 26 seconds of the 56-minute video. I hope this text
inspires you to want to listen to the rest.

Also, see the famous video of the doctors before the Supreme Court!


